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The excitement of the New Year is here. We made 
resolutions on how we will be better, do better and feel 
better. I am not talking about the 2018-year, but the 5778
-year we celebrated a few months ago. We came together 
as a community; asked for forgiveness, promised to be 
the best we could be and to make certain that our 
kehillah remains strong. 
 
We are succeeding. Our synagogue is one of the most 
vibrant conservative synagogues in the area. Our 
spiritual, cultural and social programs remain strong. 

Our member commitment is at an all time high and our professionals continue to do 
amazing things for the community.  
 
While we left 2017 behind, we look to continuing our progress as our Jewish year evolves. 
Great events are planned, including the Gala in February, our second largest fund-raiser of 
the year. We hope that everyone participates in honoring Lee and Lanee Friedel for their 
incredible dedication to our synagogue.  
 

Remember that our community is only as strong as our members’ commitment.   
WE are B’nai Aviv and YOU belong here! Happy New Year! 

B’shalom, 

Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, 
B’nai Aviv President 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

1 
New Year’s Day! 
Office Closed 

2 
No Religious School 

3 
No Torah Talk  
 
HAZAK  1:30 pm  

4 
 

5 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  6:30 pm 
 
 
 

6 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Pomerantz/Levin Auf Ruf  
 
 

7 
No Religious School 
 
Mitzvah Meals  
9:30 am  
 
 
 

8 
ECEC Resumes  
 
Sisterhood  
Game Day   
1:00 pm 
 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 7:00 pm  
 
 

9 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

Kadima  6:45 pm  
 

Executive Committee 
Meeting 7:00 pm  
 
 

Gala Committee Mtg. 
7:00 pm  
 

Self Defense Class at 
Premier Martial Arts 
7:30 pm 

10 

Zumbini 9:30 am 
 
Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 
USY Board Meeting  
7:00 pm  

11 

Levy/Lipschultz  
Auf Ruf 
 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
3 Part Class  
taught in Spanish  
7:30 pm  
 
 

12 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
  

13 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Jason Bejar and Ryan 
Bejar B’nai Mitzvah 
 
 
 
 

 

14 
No Religious School 
 
 
 

15 
MLK Day  -  
Synagogue Office 
Closed  
 
 

16 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Kadima  6:45 pm  
 
 
 

 

17 
Zumbini 9:30 am 
 

Torah Talk 12:00 pm  
 

USY 7:00 pm 
 

 

18 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
3 Part Class  
taught in Spanish  
7:30 pm  
 
 

19 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
Community Shabbat 
Dinner  7:30 pm  
 
 

20 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Shabbos Squad  10:15 am 
 
Havdalah Bat Mitzvah of 
Jenna Bell 
 
Progressive Dinner 7:00 
pm  
 

21 
Religious School 
 
Adult Education 
Progressive  
Learning Experience 
9:00 am  
 
Chalutzim  
11:30 am 
 
 

22 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 

23 
 Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima Board  
Meeting 6:45 pm  
 
 
 

 
 

24 
Business Networking 
8:15 am  
 
Torah Talk 12:00 pm  
 
Board Meeting  
7:00 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  
 
 

25 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
AIPAC Dershowitz 
Program 7:00 pm  

26 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 

27 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
 

Bat Mitzvah of  
Roya Rostamian 

28 
Social Action Blood 
Drive 8:00 am  
 
Religious School 
 
Sisterhood Breast 
Cancer Program 
10:00 am  
 
JWRP Meeting #1  
4:00pm  
 
 

29 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
Religious School   
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:45 pm  
 
 

31 
Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  
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       JOIN US WEEKLY  
 FOR SERVICES 

 

 

Friday  evening                             6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                        9:15 am 
Sunday morning                           9:00 am 

 

Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday                              7:30 am 

 

Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 
Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                           8:30 am      

Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the 

WEEKLY ENUZ   
from B’nai Aviv, please  

contact the  
Synagogue office.  
954-384-8265 or  

melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

 

 

As we welcome in 2018, I would like to take the opportunity to 
wish everyone a wonderful happy, healthy and safe New Year!   
 
Over the past 6 months, the Men’s Club has been honored to 
provide such activities as the building of our B’nai Aviv Sukkah, 
Sukkah in the Hut, Root Against the Rabbi, and our Sunday 
morning basketball games.  In the coming months, we will be 
holding our annual World-Wide Wrap, 3 v 3 Basketball 

Tournament, Scotch tasting and more.  
 
If you would like to become more involved, please let us know.  We are always looking 
for great ideas and volunteers.  For more information please contact Mark Kleinman -  
kleinmanm@yahoo.com or Andy Lessem – alessem@bellsouth.net. 
 
We would also like to take this opportunity to thank everyone on the B’nai Aviv Staff for 
all their efforts.   Without them, we would not be half as successful.  Only the best in 
2018! 

 

B 'Shalom, 

Mark Kleinman 

From the desk of… 
Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

mailto:kleinmanm@yahoo.com
mailto:alessem@bellsouth.net




We are looking forward to B'nai Aviv's Spring Gala  
that will take place on Saturday, February 3, 2018.    

 

It’s our biggest fundraiser of the year and a fun night out featuring fantastic food, delicious drinks, music, a 

dazzling silent auction and an awesome journal. 

B’nai Aviv’s success is in our hands and we all need to pull together to see it continue to grow and 
flourish.  The gala committee has the imagination, determination, contacts, and resources to provide the best 
event yet! But we still need your ideas, donations, time and attendance to make it a success.  We need every 
B'nai Aviv family to join the effort and help out in some way. The end result is rewarding as we all enjoy an 
evening together!     
 
Here’s how you can help:  
 1. Place an ad in the Gala Tribute Journal, e-mail your ad to bnaiaviv.tributes@gmail.com . 
 2. RSVP and attend the Gala on Saturday, February 3, 2018. 
 3. It’s not too late for you to join the Gala and Auction team. If you are interested please send an  
     e-mail to Gala@BnaiAviv.org.  We’ll give you a job that fits your time and interests. 

 

If you can’t join the Gala and Auction team, please provide at least one item to the auction. Here are some 

tips: 

-Examine your resources and contacts for possible donations. Ask your favorite restaurant or store, show, 

museum, class, spa, etc. to donate a gift certificate or buy one yourself and donate it to the auction. Ask your 

workplace, friends, relatives and co-workers to donate or be a Gala sponsor–they’ll get publicity through our 

journal. 

 

-In past years, these have been popular items to donate: Vacation Homes, Tickets to Sports Events, Plays, 

Ballets, Concerts, Gift Certificates for Professional Services, Restaurants, Clothing Stores; Museum 

Memberships; Gyms, Camp sessions, Classes, Lessons; Special Experiences; Art/Home Décor items and 

electronics. 

Let’s work together to make this a huge success for B'nai Aviv - our home away from home. 

  Thanks for your support! 

2018 

mailto:bnaiaviv.tributes@gmail.com
mailto:Gala@BnaiAviv.org










Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, their 
friends and families to let us know when 

someone is  
hospitalized, suffering any illness, etc.  

 
The clergy would also like to hear the good 

news, such as celebrating a birth, graduation, 
special anniversary or birthday, promotion, 

honor or any other simcha.  
 

 In order to better keep everyone  
informed, please share this information with 
us by calling the office at 954-384 - 8265 or 

email: melissa@bnaiaviv.org 
Thank you for your help! 

 
 
 
 

 
This year’s education department has taken a specific focus on developing high quality 
programs for our members. The Adult Education committee is excited to present the 
second annual Progressive Learning Experience on Sunday, January 21st. In partnership 
with Temple Beth Israel, this morning event will begin with breakfast and then will 
follow with breakout sessions specified to your individual taste. The event will conclude 
with a feature conversation with Rabbis Adam Watstein and Hector Epelbaum. 
 
The Israeli Affairs Committee has been fortunate to have been contacted by 
organizations who want to feature speakers at B'nai Aviv. AIPAC will bring Alan 
Dershowitz to B'nai Aviv on Thursday, January 25th. At the age of 28, he became the 
youngest full professor of law at Harvard Law School and has been involved in some of 

the highest profile cases in American history. He is the author of several best-sellers, including Chutzpah (1991) and The Case 
for Israel (2003).  Now a regular on CNN and Fox News, he is a prominent commentator on the Arab-Israeli conflict. 
 
The following month, JNF presents An Evening With Dennis Prager: American Jewry’s Relationship with Israel on Wednesday, 
February 21st. Mr. Prager  is a New York Times best-selling author, columnist, and nationally syndicated radio talk show 
host. For 15 years, he taught the first five books of the Torah verse by verse at the American Jewish University in Los Angeles. 
He newest book is titled The Ten Commandments: Still the Best Moral Code. 
 
The Religious School committee is also engaging adult members by encouraging parental involvement. Our monthly Sunday 
School Schmooze gives parents an opportunity to stay after Sunday morning drop off and meet other parents over coffee and 
bagels. This year, each grade has a Room Parent that has provided assistance in communication and are working to help develop 
engaging field trips for our students. Our next meeting will be held in January and anyone interested in attending can contact me 
at wasserk@bellsouth.net. 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone at these events and thank you for your continued support of educational opportunities at 
B’nai Aviv! 

B’Shalom, Kurt 

From  t he desk  of  Kur t  Wa sser … 
                            Education V.P. 

mailto:wasserk@bellsouth.net










 
 
 
 

 
 

 
It is hard to believe 2018 is already upon us. We hope you had a 
refreshing break and that you are energized for the next phase of the 
year.  
  
Many exciting activities and happenings have been going on since the 
start of the school year. We are so excited to have our new indoor 
playroom to use on hot and  rainy days. The children have also 
enjoyed adding yoga to their activities and our new Science STEAM 
curriculum has been a huge success, the children love it. 
 
 

 

 Loose Parts Learning has been incorporated into our curriculum and is a great way for the children to 
build and create with natural and synthetic materials. 

 

 Our new Facebook page has kept us up to date and sometimes we even feel like we are there in the 
classroom using Facebook live.  

 

 Our new enrichment program - Robotics -  is very popular and the children love building and making 
everything move. 

 

 Judaica Gardening was added this year and the children love when Mr. Bruce comes to teach us 
about Tikun Olam. The vegetable garden is growing by leaps and bounds; with cucumbers and 
vegetables for all of us to enjoy.  

 

 The children have enjoyed our new ShabbatTot Together program once a month on Saturdays. We 
love our ShabbatTot Squad t-shirts and showing our Shabbat spirit together. Our next one is 
February 24th, make plans to join us! 

 

 We can’t wait to start our new recycling program. We received a grant from the Disney Company 
and you will be seeing exciting activities and programs coming up after the first of the year. 

 

 Our infant room continues to thrive filled with our youngest, adorable students 3 -12 months. At the 
present time it has a waiting list with the first opening in March 2018.  

 
Stop by our Early Childhood Education Center and we will  

gladly give you a tour of all our new programs and enhancements.  
 

You Belong Here! Have a Happy and Healthy New Year!  
  

B’Shalom,  

Mindy  

                                                                                

  From the desk of… 

Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  





 

 

 

 

 

 
Happy 2018 everyone, 
 
We hope everyone had a wonderful winter break. USYers gathered with their fellow 
teens from around the entire United States and beyond for an amazing (and cold) 
International Convention in Chicago. All of our USYers had an amazing experience 
and came back pumped and ready for the second half of the year. 
 

The second half of the year has many exciting activities planned and ready for every USYer, Kadimanik, and Chalutzimer 
to have the time of their lives. USY and Kadima will be attending their mid-winter convention at Temple Beth Torah in 
Tamarac with teens from all over South Florida. Chalutzim will get set to have a lot of fun playing Spud and having 
delicious ice cream. 
 
Chapter Retreat applications are still available for this amazing weekend, February 16th-18th. Retreat is a Shabbaton 
weekend held at Camp Shalom in Ocala, Florida combined with a day at Universal Studios. The deadline to sign up is 
January 25th. 
 
In January, I will be making my way around the state of Florida touring colleges and meeting with USY alumni, treating 
them to lunch or dinner, and reuniting with them. I'm truly looking forward to the meaningful trip. 
 
For more information regarding any of our youth programs, please contact me at todd@bnaiaviv.org or visit our youth 
website at www.bausybees.com. 
 

B'Shalom, 

Todd Morchelies 

From the desk of Todd Morchelies                   
                                                  .... Youth Director 

Scenes from Casino Night 2017 

mailto:todd@bnaiaviv.org
http://www.bausybees.com




 

Happy New Year!  I hope all of your enjoyed your holidays. Sisterhood has a lot going on this 
year and here are some upcoming events to put on your calendars.  If you never have come to 
any of our events- it's never too late to start, bring a friend or family member- the more the 
merrier. Make it your New Year's resolution to get more involved! 
 
Our hugely popular Progressive Dinner will be January 20th.  Join us for this fun night of 
eating, drinking and schmoozing.  Come alone or with your significant other.  We all begin at 

one house for appetizers and drinks, split up for dinner and then meet up again for dessert.  Don't forget to RSVP 
before the deadline and keep in mind - space is limited!  For more info contact Dana Isbitts at danaisbitts@gmail.com 
or Lisa Rosenberg @dlsrosen@hotmail.com. 
 

January 28th we will have an expert on the BRCA gene come and speak to us.  Discount BRCA gene testing will be 
offered for those in attendance.  Men are also encouraged to come. For more info contact Louise Allen at 
louisejfl@gmail.com. 
 
February 8 will be the second installment of our speaker series. This event is sponsored by Mark D. Kushner of 
Kushner Law and Michael L. Salad of Cooper Levenson.- "Wills, Power of Attorneys, Trusts & Healthcare Designations: The 
fundamentals of estate planning and the pitfalls of poor preparation." This free informative event is open to everyone. 
 
February 22 is "Schmooze & Booze with Sisterhood"   Mark your calendar for this night of fun and excitement. 
 
Our Monday game days have become very popular.  We have decided to extend our schedule.  Whether you have a 
group or want to join in one- whatever your game, you are welcome to join us every Monday from 1-4.  For more 
information contact Carol Brown at caroljgb@yahoo.com. 
 
We are looking for volunteers that would like to bake for our weekly Onegs.  If you would like to get involved please 
contact Louise Allen at louisejfl@gmail.com.  No experience necessary! 
 
I encourage all B'nai Aviv women to join our Sisterhood and help support and strengthen our Synagogue. 
 
Upcoming board meeting - January 8 & February 5 @ 7pm!!!!  

B’Shalom, Corinna Black- Kushner 

From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

 
Saturday, January 20th - Progressive Dinner (looking for host volunteers) 

 

Thursday, February 22nd - Color War game night 
 

Sunday, February 25th - Purim basket assembly 
 

Thursday, March 15th - "What women need to know" Speaker Series Part III 
 

Saturday, April 14th - Draw down party; A Limited Raffle Event 
 

Friday, May 18th -Saturday, May 19th - Sisterhood Shabbat 
 

Sisterhood board meetings are:  
January 8th, February 5th, March 5th, April 9th, May 7th  

 

Mark your calendars for these Sisterhood events! 







 

H A ZAK  Happe ning s . . .  



PLEASE NOTE: Class will begin at 8:00 pm  

on Tuesday, December 12th 



1 
Sophia Nesselroth 
Edith Robin 
Talia Strelitz 
 

2 
Jenna Doobrow 
David Globerman 
Coby Horowitz 
Irv Uncyk 
 

3 
Benjamin Darmony 
Rafael Jungermann 
Skylar Kahn 
Ethan Klein 
Spencer Klein 
 

4 
Ari Birchfield 
Esther Cohen 
Sherri Ensel 
Nancy Goldberg 
Carly Port 
Sydney Port 
 
5 
 Isabel Herzog 
Mikaela Malka 
Herbert Pilelsky 
Brandi Steirn 
 
6 
Marla Bullock 
Adela Diamond 
Avery Douglas 
Harris Gellman 
Andrew Gelman 
Dan Malka 
Ronen Malka 

Bruce Sakowitz 
 
7 
Sarah Jackson 
Sharon Rothbard 
 
8 
Leah Alhadeff 
Ethan Brown 
Jake Isenman 
 
9 
Joshua Fayne 
Ivy Greaner 
Sandra Harris 
Barbara Kaplan 
Zachary Kobrin 
Jane Levy 
Pamela Morgan 
Paul Seider 
Stan Weinstein 
 
10 
Kevin Epstein 
Jake Finkelstein 
Benjamin Geller 
Jeremy Jackson 
Melissa Levin 
Avishai Nir 
Nathan Singer 
Jeffrey Snow 
Paul Turner 
Daniel Willis 
 
11 
Rachel Friedman 
 
13 
Rose Alperstein 
Jenna Bonazoni 

Brandon Eason 
Elanna Heda 
Jenny Isenman 
Hayden Salamon 
Robert van Esso 
 
14 
Austin Gross 
David Lubin 
Ilyssa Mann 
Jonathan Selub 

Adam Tache 
 
15 
Ariel Fischer 
Emma Fischer 
Sophie Fischer 
Mark Kava 
Zachary Rosenberg 
Marshall Steirn 
 
16 
Jack Flechner 
Michael Kahn 
Mark Margulies 
Jenna Pick 
 
17 
Jason Adamsky 
David Blattner 
Rachel Gavsie 
Alison Herman 
Allen Katz 
Andrew Klauber 
Alan Koplo 
Drew Kurzman 
Boris Kushnir 
Jonah Lubin 
David Stecher 
 
18 
Jenna Bell 
Emma Chandler 
Joel Doobrow 
Margaret Friedman 
Madalyn Pelegrin 
Nathan Tache 
 
19 
Raymond Caldes 
Jessica Donner 

Jessica Donner 
Benjamin Parlo 
Michael Zoldan 
 
20 
Karen Eason 
Jacob Horwitz 
Roya Rostamian 
 
21 
Joel Friend 
Sydney Reimer 
Jennifer Salad 
Gary Sheldon 
Samuel Weissman 
 
22 
David Blum 
Jessica Herman 
Ella Horwitz 
Edward Noguera 
Nan Samson 
Jacob Sheldon 
Ruby Sheldon 
 
23 
Jared Brodsky 
Gabrielle Doobrow 
Faith Greenfield 
Andrew Rosenberg 
 
24 
Jonathan Alperstein 
Danielle Greenbaum 
Aviah Malka 
Anne Perry 
Dani Reis 
Jacob Solomon 
Hanna Turner 
 
25 
Tammie Bell 
Erica Gardner 
Kristin Gloria 
Lance Oppenheim 
Stuart Schoenburg 
Brittany Siegel 
Jaclyn Siegel 
Daniel Stermer 
 
 

26 
Katie Fleischman 
Julie Schwartz 
 
27 
Isaac Alboukrek 
Arthur Waganheim 
 
28 
Hayden Finger 
Austin Hanan 
Jason Wolf 
 
29 
Sandra Avrunin 
Brian Bosem 
Kali Donner 
Kali Donner 
Aron Leibowich 
Lisa Morchelies 
Joshua Tillinger 
 
30 
Sidney Aronoff 
Hannah Flasz 
Dana Isbitts 
Arlene Pomeranz 
Sophia Soloff 
 
31 
Steven Appelbaum 
Amy Bravo 
Sandi Flint 
Alan Kaye 
Sadie Klein 
David Lewin 
Ben Rostamian 
Neal Slansky 

1  
Jeffrey & Karen Saster 
 
2 
Edward & Rita Segelman Noguera 
 
4 
Joshua & Randi Cohen 
Adam & Chava Lustig 
 
7 
Seth & Lori Wise 
 
8 
Ben & Myrna Rogoff 
 
11 
David & Roni Gilden 
 
12 
Gary & Devora Fine 
Joshua & Deborah Lenchus 
Oren & Arielle Zadik 
 
14  
David & Adele Pick 
 

15  
Jamie & Rachel Spoto 
  
17 
Joel Silvershein & Marci Gelman 
  
18 
Yehuda & Kinga Malka 
   
19 
Martin & Phyllis Ravitz 
   
21 
Alexandre & Mona Jungermann 
   
22 
Jeffrey & Samara Abrams 
   
24 
Ralph & Diane Sadek 
 
26 
Benson Rakusin & Ingrid Fils Rakusin 
   
26 
Mark & Harriet Seelig 
   

28 
Sheldon & Ellen Evans 
   
 29 
Jerry & Myrna Hert 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

Donations Received December 1, 2017 - December 31, 2017 
  

 Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 In Appreciation 
 
 of Cantor Bill 
 Mitchell & Pamela Morgan 

 

 In Honor of 
 
 Cantor Bill and the Choir 
 Benson Rakusin & Ingrid Fils Rakusin 

 

 ECEC Fund 
 In Memory of 
 
 Joseph Salamon, beloved grandfather 
 Allen & Beth Katz 

 

 General Donation Fund 
 Get Well Soon to 
 
 Myrna Hert 
 Martin & Sandy Sundel  

 Sonia Androphy 
 Robert & Anita Kirshen  

 Millie Raps.  Wishing you a complete and speedy recovery 
 Robert & Anita Kirshen 
 

 In Honor of 
 
 Quinn Eloise 
 Ira & Karen Sheskin 

 

 In Memory of 
 
 Elaine Alensky, beloved sister and sister‑in‑law 
 Frank & Sharon Lerner  

 Marcia Pevsner 
 Robert & Anita Kirshen 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 
 Judy & Ken Dreyfuss on the birth of their grandson 
 Jack & Shirley Miller 

 

 With Appreciation 
 
 for our aliyah in honor of our wedding anniversary 
 Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 

 Prayer Book Fund 
 In Honor of 

 
 the birth of Lily Maayan Neiberg, granddaughter of 

Lindsey & Stu Neiberg 
 Steven & Jane Appelbaum 
 

 Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 In Appreciation 
 
 of Rabbi Adam 
 Mitchell & Pamela Morgan 

 

 In Honor of 
 
 the naming of Maya Olivia Smolinsky 
 Robert Goldberg & Patty Etkin 
 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Honor of 
 
 Lillian Gutbrod, beloved mother 
 Carol Brown 

 

 In Memory of 
 
 Esther & Benzion Bejar, beloved parents 
 Alberto Bejar  

 Patrick Heywang, beloved son 
 Charles Heywang, beloved husband 
 Amy Heywang  

 Minnie Goldstein, beloved mother 
 Anita Bullock  

 Chadwick Rakusin, beloved father 
 Benson Rakusin  

 Ruth Lipschitz, beloved sister 
 Betty Davitz  

 Gordon Freedman, beloved father 
 Lily Freedman, beloved mother 
 Lillian Freedman, beloved grandmother 
 Brian Freedman  

 Trude Schachter, beloved grandmother 
 Debbie Rosenberg  

 Leonard Zobel, beloved husband 
 Dorrit Zobel  

 Mollie Berman, beloved mother 
 Eileen Higer  

 Allan Moss, beloved father 
 Elaine Novick  

 Abraham Querido, beloved grandfather 
 Eleanor Morris 
  

(Continued on page 27) 



 Aron Gutfreund, beloved father 
 Ely Gutfreund  

 Ruth Baron, beloved mother‑in‑law 
 Estelle Baron  

 Newsom Stool, beloved father 
 Eva Bush  

 Betty Sadkin, beloved mother 
 Fern Rough  

 Herb Rough, beloved husband 
 Al Rough, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Fern Rough  

 Ralph Gerstenfeld, beloved father 
 Glenn Gerstenfeld  

 Moises Spil, beloved father 
 Helen Karpel  

 Irving Grossman, beloved father 
 Helene Kass  

 Herbert Rough, beloved stepfather 
 Ivy Greaner  

 Helen Miller, beloved mother 
 Jack Miller  

 Leonard Zobel, beloved father 
 Jane Levy  

 Ed Paregol, beloved uncle 
 Janet Stecher  

 David Sanders, beloved father 
 Jed Sanders  

 Frieda Zaks, beloved mother 
 Jerry Zaks  

 David Rapaport, beloved father 
 Jill Sharpe  

 Shirley Flint, beloved mother 
 John Flint  

 Philip Greenfield, beloved father 
 John Greenfield  

 Priscilla Gans, beloved aunt 
 Karen Saster  

 Stuart Schulman, beloved father 
 Elizabeth Cohen, beloved grandmother 
 Katie Fleischman  

 Lowell Fisher,  beloved grandfather 
 Lauren Alperstein  

 Sylvia Betensky, beloved mother 
 Linda Bick  

 Marion Hurwitz, beloved mother 
 Lisa Enfield  

 Morton Schwartzman, beloved husband 
 Marilyn Schwartzman  

 Nellie Pudlin, beloved mother 

 Alvin Pudlin, beloved brother 
 Marjorie Pomerantz 
  

 Lil Stone, beloved mother 
 Martin & Sandy Sundel  

 Rosa Richelson, beloved grandmother 
 Louis Richelson, beloved grandfather 
 Merna Gross  

 Leon Gorfinkel, beloved father 
 Michael Gorfinkel  

 Aaron Kraner, beloved father 
 Mindyl Mund  

 Eileen Brandtman, beloved daughter 
 Norman & Ruth Krameisen  

 Edith Katz, beloved mother 
 Norman Katz  

 Isaac Earl Krameisen, beloved father 
 Norman Krameisen  

 Steve Lipof, beloved husband 
 Hyman Landsman, beloved father 
 Phyllis Lipof  

 Gertrude Beverstein, beloved sister 
 Ralph Salm  

 Anne Watstein, beloved mother 
 Raymond Watstein  

 Morton Schwartzman, beloved father 
 Rhonda Bandes  

 Shirley Bellus, beloved grandmother 
 Robyn Leach  

 Joseph Alhadeff, beloved father 
 Salvatore Alhadeff  

 Evan Dermer, beloved son 
 Scott & Heidi Dermer  

 Iris Lynn Tepperberg, beloved sister 
 Shari Klasner  

 Mildred Tauber, beloved mother 
 Sharon Lerner  

 Irving Weinberg, beloved father 
 Shirley Miller  

 Beatrice Marx, beloved mother 
 Steven Marx  

 Morton Selub, beloved father 
 Steven Selub  

 Stanley Chaney, beloved father 
 Terry Berger  

 Anna Grossman, beloved grand-

mother 
 Warren Grossman 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 
 Samuel Leder, beloved father 

 Nathan Leder 
 
 

 Youth Scholarship Fund 
 
 In Memory of 
 
 Walter Nissen, beloved father 
 Karyn Henry 

 

 With Love 
 
 to the Youth of B'nai Aviv 
 Chaverah Group 

(Continued from page 26) 

 
 

You Can Have 
an Aliyah  

on Shabbat  
in honor of 

your  
birthday!   

 
 

Although there  
is usually a  

Bar or Bat Mitzvah 
each Shabbat, the first 

Aliyah is always  
reserved  

for the congregation.   
 

If you would like this 
Aliyah, please call the 
synagogue office two 
to three weeks prior 

to the requested date. 
 
 



 
 
 

Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
We invite you to Sponsor our   

Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  
 Birthday?  Anniversary?  

 Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor  
of  our weekly Kiddush  

on Shabbat  morning after services.    
 

Please call the office for more  
information or to reserve your date.  

954-384-8265 

 

 

The deadline for the  

February Bulletin  

is January 24, 2018  

by 5:00 pm   

                               

Please submit  

articles and flyers to 

lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org
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   Jamie Cohen, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

   Jonathan Andron, Communications/Technology V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-385-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


